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Statement of NEA President Reg Weaver in Support of the University of Michigan Affirmative Action Case

Today, the National Education Association (NEA) joins with some of our nation’s leading higher education institutions, civil rights groups, and corporations in support of the University of Michigan’s defense of its affirmative action program that is before the Supreme Court.

NEA has filed an amicus brief in this case due to its unequivocal and unwavering support of diversity in schools. The Association’s commitment to affirmative action and diversity is steeped not only in the ongoing need to overcome the inequities that are a legacy of segregation, but also to combat discrimination, which is a barrier to ethnic and racial minorities who aspire to acquire a quality education.  

Learning in a racially diverse setting provides valuable educational and social benefits. Studies show that student outcomes are strengthened by integrated classrooms.  Student diversity leads to enhanced learning, higher educational and occupational aspirations, and positive social interaction among individuals of different racial and ethnic backgrounds.

Students who attend diverse schools are far better able to grasp the important issues of the day – in fact, it is the enriching quality of a diverse student body that forms the foundation of the University of Michigan’s legal battle to preserve the diversity of its own campus.

It is essential that educators be allowed the latitude to make decisions that affect the composition of their classrooms in order to promote diverse student bodies and achieve equal opportunity.  Schools at all levels must be allowed to ensure student diversity through affirmative action. It is imperative that we do all that we can to sustain affirmative action and ensure accessibility to the greatest equalizer – education.  The Constitution requires it, and justice demands it.
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The National Education Association is the nation’s largest professional employee organization, representing 2.7 million elementary and secondary teachers, college faculty, school administrators, education support professionals, retired educators, and students preparing to become teachers.

